
TO: City Council 

FROM: Bill Lindauer, Engineering Services Manager 

DATE: February 20, 2024 

SUBJECT: Israel Road and Linderson Way Pedestrian and Bicycle Improvements Project, Local 
Agency Federal Aid Prospectus  

 
 
1) Recommended Action: 

 
Authorize the Mayor to sign the Local Agency Federal Aid Project Prospectus for the Israel 
Road and Linderson Way Pedestrian and Bicycle Improvements project.  The Public Works 
Committee voted to recommend this item be placed on the consent agenda at their   
February 8, 2024, Meeting.   

 
 
2) Background: 

 
This project will focus on multi-modal improvements on Israel Road from Linderson Way to 
Capitol Boulevard, to include a segment of Linderson Way south of Israel Road. The project 
will include asphalt pavement resurfacing and repair of areas of significant pavement 
distress. Utility patching that was completed during the recent water main project will be 
resurfaced.  
 
This Local Agency Federal Aid Prospectus is a required document by the Washington State 
Department of Transportation for continued acceptance of grant funding.  

 
 
3) Policy Support: 

 
Create and Maintain a Transportation System Safe for All Modes of Travel – Bike and 
Pedestrian System Improvements.  

 
 
4) Alternatives: 
 

 Do not authorize the Mayor to sign the Prospectus, reject the funding, and return 
previously expended funds.  

 
 
5) Fiscal Notes: 

 
This project will be funded in part by two federal grants (Carbon Reduction Program and 
the Transportation Alternatives Program [TAP]) totaling $903,700; local funding match 
from the Transportation Benefit District (TBD) and Transportation CFP totaling 
$1,154,600; for a total of $2,058,400.  The project will be administered and awarded by 
Thurston Regional Planning Council.   

 

 
6) Attachments: 

 
A. Local Agency Federal Aid Project Prospectus 


